Charter Ridge Homeowners Association
Annual Meeting Minutes
Thursday, September 7, 20210
3:30 PM 

Via Zoom Meeting 
I. Call to Order, Attendance, Quorum

Pursuant to timely notice of the meeting having been given, Dan Butt, president, called the Annual Meeting to order at 3:30 p.m., September 7, 202. A Quorum, according to the Association by-laws, consists of no less than 25% of Owners being present by actual attendance or proxy. There were eight Owners present via Zoom Meeting: Dan Butt (#62), Margie Brody (#40), Alvaro Ancede (#60), Gary Arnold (#50), Paul and Susan Dugdale (#52), John Skove (#30), Jens Jorgensen (#32), and Brad Berman via Proxy (#42). A quorum being present, the Meeting proceeded. 
Also attending were Carol Cannon with Bliss Property Management (BPM). 
II. Approval of Minutes of Last Meeting 
Motion: Margie moved to approve the minutes of the September 10, 2020 Annual Meeting. Susan seconded the motion which passed unanimously. 

III. Manager’s Report and Current Financials – Carol presented the 2021 Manager’s Report
1. Turner Morris Roofing – Extensive roof repair over 60/62 Garage where there was leaking. Also required some drywall repair $20,000.  Roof repairs were paid from the Asset Replacement Reserve.
2. Roof repairs includes general maintenance such as caulking, gutter cleans, etc 

3. Some heat tape repairs 
4. Windows washed annually in the summer 
5. Continuous annual exterior stone replacement and repair, light bulbs changing 
IV.   Proposed Budget 2021 (October-September Fiscal Year) (See attached)
Dan B presented the 2021-22 Budget that was approved by the Board and is now presented for membership approval.  Dan noted the proposed Operating budget has not changed much for next year. Consequently, proposed monthly assessments (dues) for operations in 2022 reflect no increase.  Proposed assessments for the Asset Replacement Reserve fund have increased. Charter Ridge continues to fund the Replacement Reserve at an increase of around 10% per year which is determined by the Replacement Reserve Plan. Dues increased about in relation to this Reserve Fund increase which is included in the Expense Allocation Report. The Replacement Reserve Plan is on the website. 
Susan asked why the insurance increased so much. Dan explained that the increase was about 5% which is a typical increase from year to year.  Charter Ridge increased the amount of property insurance coverage about 5% to reflect estimated increased building costs. Dan also explained that there is shortage of insurance coverage in CO.  Charter usually receives at least 2 bids, and this year, Allianz/Firemans Fund was the only coverage bid received. This may predict larger increasing insurance costs in future years for HOA’s, Dan explained. And owners should be aware. 

Paul Dugdale asked if fire mitigation has happened at Charter Ridge and is that a reason for increasing insurance costs. Dan and Carol explained that the Breckenridge Fire Dept did inspect Charter Ridge about 5 years ago and Charter Ridge received a high rating due to the tile roofs and stucco siding. They did recommend some pine trees be cut down, downhill from the units. About 100 trees were cut down. (The area is so thick it was hardly noticeable). Dan noted that Pine trees are more flammable than Aspen due to less water content.
The group requested that Carol have the Fire Dept do another inspection for Fire Mitigation.

Dan B. asked if there were any other questions on the 2021-2022 budget and expenses. There were none. 
Motion – Paul made a motion to approve the operating budget, operating dues amounts, and additions to the asset replacement reserve as presented.  Alvaro seconded the motion. There was no further discussion and the budget and assessment (dues) amounts were unanimously approved.

V. Old Business – 
Paul asked about the exterior lights’ discussion. Dan explained that Unit #10 (the single-family home) requested last year to change their exterior lights to update the exterior.  They presented a fixture to the Board, which matches the entry light fixtures. The Board approved #10 changing out their light fixtures on their home, at their expense. Then the Board would decide if they, and others, approved the fixtures for the rest of the buildings. 
Dan further explained that the new exterior lights are “very nice looking”, however, do not illuminate the areas as much as the current, original lights. Carol explained the “Night Sky” County Requirement that all lights point down. She will find out if there is also a wattage requirement as well.  The night sky requirements would apply only to the replacement of any outdoor light fixtures.
Other members asked if the new lights were for function or aesthetics.  Rosa, owner of #10, the single-family home, said she has installed them and they were for aesthetics. She says they give off enough light to get into your car, etc., but mainly they look very nice and modernize the look of the home. 

All agreed that they would look at the lights when they are in Breckenridge and see if they give off enough light and if they felt the cost is worth changing for the whole complex. 
Dan asked if there was any Old Business. There was none. 
VI. New Business
Susan opened the discussion regarding the Membership Roster being distributed to all owners. All agreed they would like this. Some members would not like their physical addresses, or telephone #’s published. Carol will send this out, taking into consideration the wishes of individual owners. 
Carol will also send out Allied Security telephone # (970-453-7716) so members can contact them directly to update their security lines requirement from landlines to cell phone lines.  

Dan B. asked if there was any other New or Old Business. There was none
VII. Election of Board of Directors 
Dan B. asked if the current Board would serve another term, noting that Margie Brody has asked to be replaced as a Director. All other Board members present agreed to remain on the Board.  Dan nominated Jim Brody who had agreed to be on the Board. 
Upon motion duly made and seconded, Dan, Gary, Jim, and Alvaro were elected Directors.
The newly elected Board will have a Board meeting immediately following this annual meeting to elect its officers. 
VIII. Adjournment

The meeting was adjourned at 4:20.

Respectfully Submitted by:  

Carol Cannon, Managing Agent 


Bliss Property Management, Inc. 

September 7, 2021
The Board of Directors met immediately following the Annual Meeting and elected the following officers for the 2022 fiscal year:  Dan Butt—President; Gary Arnold—Treasurer; Alvaro Ancede – Secretary. 
###
